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VILLAGE SHOP 

 
Post Office services are available here: 

Monday, Tuesday, Friday 10am to 
12 noon 

Wednesday 9am to 11am 
 
• Postage stamps 
• Letters and parcel post 
• Cash withdrawals from 
 most major banks 
• Cash and cheque deposits 
• Vehicle tax renewals 
• Utility bill payments 
• Phone top-ups 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE SUPPORT THIS SERVICE TO 
KEEP IT HERE! 

Rudston Tennis Club 
 

We are looking for players of all abilities 

to join our small, but friendly club. We 
offer a range of opportunities to play 
socially, both indoors and outdoors all 
year round, with   optional league matches 
in the summer season. Day memberships 

also available for players wishing to play 
on a casual basis. Whether you are    
looking to give tennis a try for the first 
time or you are an experienced player, 
phone Jane    Crossley on 07894228956 

for more    information. 

KILHAM PLAYGROUP 
 
Playgroup is on Wednesday 
mornings 9.30am - 11am, 
term time only at Kilham 
Village Hall. £2 per child 
over 6 months, £1 for under 
6 months. Refreshments 
included for children and 
parents. Lots of toys,     
ride-ons and books to keep 
the  little one entertained. 
Everyone welcome! 
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September Lottery Winners  
1st Prize Mrs Rosemary Roberts £25 
2nd Prize David Hairsine         £15 
3rd Prize Ann Allan          £10 
4th Prize Mike Donkin  £5 
      
The Lottery money supports the Village Hall expenses, which enables 
us to plan ahead for improvements and support fundraising events for 
the local residents. If you feel you would like to be a part of it, 
please contact Kate Mercer on 470556. You can pay by bank    
transfer (Burton Fleming Village Hall Fund. Sort code – 20-75-92, 
account number 60231185) or cash, with the draw taking place every 
3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.  
 
Village Hall News 
 
The Village Hall has been used for a variety of events over the last  
month. i.e. the Coffee morning was a usual success and we should like to 
thank all those that helped to set up on the Friday and attended on the 
day. We raised £210.00. 
 
Weekly Chair aerobics, The Phoenix Dance Group, Indoor Bowls, are   
extremely popular, please do not hesitate to enquire if you are           
interested. The monthly afternoon of Military Whist increased in     
numbers and raised £79.00 The  Whist Drive is held on the 1st Thursday 
in the month and everybody is welcome. £2.50 including tea/coffee and 
biscuits plus a raffle. Please contact Kate Mercer on 07860478867. 
 
The East Riding provide a regular monthly PLAY and LEARN children’s 
centre session once a month. The next one being 22nd October at 10am. 
 
Are you having a celebration of any kind in the up and coming     
future? If so, please ask to look round our beautiful village hall with its 
reasonable rates of £10/ph for residents, non-residents £12 ph and 
businesses are £15/ph. All larger parties can be quoted for, taking into 
account numbers and duration. Please contact Kate Mercer to arrange a 
visit.    

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

OCTOBER 2024 

On Going Weekly Diary Dates  
 
Chair aerobics - @ 1.00pm every Monday  
Indoor Bowls - @ 2.00pm every Wednesday  
Phoenix Cheer Kids – 4 – 6.15pm every Tuesday 
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 Burton Fleming Hedgehog News 
 
GOOD NEWS - The little hog named 
“IAN” found at Scenic Caravan Park 
is doing well following treatment and 
will be released as soon as he’s up to 
weight! 
 
BAD NEWS – The little hog found covered in flies 
near Penny Lane has been put to sleep following a 
strimming accident to its head! Thank you for calling 
us. 
 
PLEASE - If you see any size hedgehogs out during 
the day, it usually means they are in distress so 
please seek advice straight away. DO NOT wait and 
observe as time is critical for their recovery. Please 
call either of us: Ali - 07734053699 (I am helping Jo) 
or Jo Pickering from Langtoft - 07717552624, who 
rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them ready for 
release. 
 
Just a reminder: 
Please remember to check for hedgehogs prior to 
gardening, especially when strimming and grass      
cutting. 
 
Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming 
Hedgehogs. 
Ali Blyth 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Should you wish to report any relevant concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate 
to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following 
details:  
Tel: 07542874957 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

 
Next Parish Council Meeting 
 
The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 12th 
November 2024 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.  

 
Reminder to cut back hedges and trees to avoid causing         
obstructions  
 
Please remember to trim your own private hedges and trees which 
overhang paths and roads to prevent them causing an obstruction. 
Overgrown hedges and trees can be a nuisance and a danger to others. 

Gypsey Race – Annual Inspection  
 
The Parish Council plan to undertake the annual inspection walk along 
the Gypsey Race on Saturday 16th November, assuming the weather is 
fine. The Parish Council will meet at 10am at the bridge on Penny Lane. 
If the weather forecast is not agreeable, then an update will be    
published on the Parish Council website confirming whether the walk 
will be postponed. As always members of the public are welcome to 
attend. 

BURTON FLEMING HISTORY GROUP 
 
The next meeting of the History Group is on Thursday 17th October 
2024 at Burton Fleming Village Hall at 7.30pm.  Laura Collier-Woods 
will talk about "The Lost Buildings of Hunmanby".  £2.50 including 
tea/coffee and biscuits.  Everyone welcome.  
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

OCTOBER 2024 

October Diary Dates  
 
Thursday 3rd October - Military Whist Drive 2pm; £2.50 including 
tea/coffee/biscuits plus raffle 
 
Saturday 12th  October – Coffee morning 10 - 11.30am 
(Baconsandwiches/toasted teacakes/cakes etc.) Stalls—books/bric a 
brac/veg & flower/Audry Squares/Art & Cards/Avon 
 
Sunday 13th – Private Hire  
 
Thursday 17th October - History Group 7.30pm 
 
Saturday 19th October - Private Hire “Race Night” (Burton Fleming 
Playground) 
 
Tuesday 22nd – The Children’s Centre 10am 
 
Saturday 26th – Private Hire  
 
Sunday 27th October - Halloween Party     
3 - 5pm 

Future Diary Dates  
 
Sunday 2nd November - Private Hire 
 
Saturday 9th  November – Coffee morning 10 - 11.30am 
 
Tuesday 12th – PC Meeting  
 
Saturday16th  November – Private Hire  
 
Tuesday 19th – The Children’s Centre  
 
Thursday 21st November - History Club 
 
Tuesday 26th November – Wreath Making  
 
Sunday 8th December - Christmas Tractor Run 
 
Saturday 14th  December – Coffee morning  
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S & ST JAMES, FORDON 
 
October  
 6th    NO SERVICE 
 6th 3pm  Celebrating Harvest at FORDON Revd Barbara 
            with Holy Communion and refreshments to follow       
 13th 11am  Morning Prayer        Ian Fletcher 
 20th 11am  Celebrating the Harvest Village in Zimbabwe *                       
    followed by Holy Communion and Lunch  Revd B. 
 27th 11am  BENEFICE SERVICE here 
 
Unfortunately, Jenny Hensman of Mind the Gap is unable to be with us 
as the Zimbabwean authorities have refused to give her a visa to     
travel….. such is the regime out there. However, that will not stop us 
from celebrating the wonderful work Jenny and her gang do in Bulawayo, 
Zimbabwe. We shall have refreshments afterwards and our offertory on 
that day will be sent to Mind the Gap. We shall hear about some of the 
wonderful work they do with orphaned and abandoned children. Please 
come and join us to support the brilliant work that Jenny does. 
 
ADVANCE NOTICE – Remembrance Sunday – Service on the Green by 
the War Memorial at 10.55am with laying of wreath & poppy crosses. 
 
ANOTHER ADVANCE NOTICE – Confirmation. On Thursday 5th         
December at 7pm. The Rt Revd Dr Eleanor Sanderson, the Bishop of Hull 
will be attending St Cuthbert’s to confirm several candidates from our 
benefice. They will be welcomed fully into the church and be able to 
take Holy Communion. If you feel that this is something you would like to   
explore then please contact Revd Barbara who will be very happy to   
discuss this with you. 
 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
 
Dear Friends, 
As a child, my parents drilled me and my sister to always write and say 
thank you. But I have noticed this seems to be a dying trend. Are we 
just getting busier and therefore a quick email, text message, or       
conversation is seen as performing the same function? I’m not convinced 
it is better or carries the same depth of sentiment as an actual letter/
card. Are we less ‘thankful’ for acts of kindness and gifts? I don’t think 
so, although there is certainly a growing air of entitlement in our wider 
society.                                                                                                                        
Of course, the prayers on a Sunday morning are offered within the    
Eucharist, which itself is a service of Thanksgiving (that’s what the word 
actually means). During the service we follow Jesus’ example in giving 
thanks to our heavenly Father for the bread and wine he has caused to 
grow and be produced and for the way it becomes the Body and Blood of 
Christ – the food of the new Kingdom, where sin and death are no more – 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S & ST JAMES, CONT.. 
 
which sustains us in our journey of faith.                                                                                   
Our worship encourages us to be thankful and to recognise all the      
blessings so lavishly bestowed upon us. And in response to this abundant 
generosity, our liturgies also invite us to think of ourselves and others 
and how we might be able to give or help those in need. The route of all 
this though is God’s generosity. It starts with God. But it does require 
us to have our eyes and ears open to see and hear God’s blessings at 
work in our lives, in the Church & in the world around us. Perhaps that is 
the potential problem – as a society we have become less attentive in 
looking for, or hearing God’s involvement and goodness around us.      
Perhaps we have grown blind or deaf – or selectively so – and only have 
eyes and ears to hear what is going on in our lives? In our fast-changing 
world this is so easy to do. What might we need to do to regain our sight 
and the awe & wonder at God’s amazing generosity? How might we listen 
afresh to the stories of God’s involvement in the lives of those around 
us? Do we need to go to the Church’s equivalent of Specsavers?                                                                          
This autumn, I for one, intend to re-acquaint myself with the habit of 
thanksgiving. Perhaps you might like to do likewise.                                                                         
 
Love & blessings,                                                                                                            
Revd Barbara 

BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
* RACE NIGHT – Sat 19th October 
2024 - 7pm 
* Carol Singing – December 2024 
* Duck Race - TBA 

 

 
 
 

‘THANK YOU’ 
 

to all volunteers and  
Runners at our recent 

FUN RUN! 
See you next year! 


